57th Annual Meeting of SIESC from July 25th to 30th/31st, 2012

The topic “Position and role of religions and churches in a Europe of multiple convictions” was a sequel to the topic of Strasbourg in 2009. In the second capital of Europe we came to know European institutions better and reflected on the challenges to religions, churches and Christian teachers and their possibilities to introduce Christian values into the processes of the EU and the Council of Europe. P. Henri Madelin SJ presented a perspicuous survey of “The Religious Exceptionality of Europe”. Prof. Mohammed Jamouchi pointed out the special challenges of “Potentialities of a European Islam”. The member of the team of COMECE Msgr. Joe Vella Gauci explained “COMECE’s Response for Conscience Protection and Religious Freedom”. In his report on “Religions and Schools: Learning diversity at the meeting point of the EU and the Council of Europe” Prof. Louis-Léon Christians especially referred to the judgements of the European Court of Human Rights on forms of the presence of the religious aspect in schools. Finally P. Gabriel Nissim OP launched an appeal to Christians and teachers to offer their special contributions to the development of Europe into the right direction by describing “The Situation and the Role of Religions in the Construction of Europe; the Contribution of Christians”.
In five international language groups discussions were lively and controversial, and as time was too short, they also went on during other parts of the meeting, and they will be passed on as a task to the member associations.  

Celebrating a holy mass in Brussels cathedral, taking part in a parish mass and morning prayers in various languages made us experience our spiritual community. In the Franciscan house of formation of Chant d’Oiseau we were accommodated and fed well. In a varied programme of visits and excursions we could experience a lot in a short time: the Town Hall of Brussels and the Grand-Place, the Parlamentarium of the EU, the Cathedral and other churches and buildings, the history of Brussels and finally the two Catholic universities of Leuven and Louvain-La-Neuve within the context of their towns being so different and impressive in their respective peculiarity.

For the idea, the preparation and the organisation of this meeting we are deeply indebted first of all to Ana Maria Serrano Bascopé. Due to her initiative and her work a SIESC meeting rich in impressions, results and experiences could once again be realized in Belgium after 36 years.

                                                                                                                        Wolfgang Rank

